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Head Teacher's Welcome 

Happy New year! We hope you had an exceptional Christmas and wonderful New Year. It has 

been a very impressive first week back, picking up where we left off in 2024 and starting 2025 

with purpose and a love of learning. The sub zero temperatures and icy conditions have in no 

way hindered the delivery of our curriculum, with classes still benefitting from all enrichment 

activities and off-site learning. Indeed, it has been a great opportunity to further develop life 

skills and independence in safely dealing with the cold weather and the changes and risks it may 

bring. 2025 promises to be a landmark year for St Andrew's in conversation with Derby City 

Council and Shaw Education Trust to further develop our site and enhance our provision. St 

Andrew' is recognised city-wide as a progressive SEND offer with demand for places far 

outstripping supply. I very much look forward to sharing exciting upcoming developments once 

they are finalised. Wishing you a warm and wonderful weekend! 

 

 



David Braybrooke - Headteacher 

Key Stage 3 

Happy New Year everyone. This half term the students in Barra will explore and gain knowledge 

of different food groups, preparing and presenting fruit and vegetables. We will also be working 

on and talking about different materials and making 3D models. 

For literacy, we will be reading Georges' Marvellous Medicine to recognize what characters and 

settings are in fictional stories. We started listening to this story this week and the students 

engaged well and enjoyed it.  

 

1 - Looking at different materials. 



 

 



 

2 - Oliver doing some dancing in P.E 



 

The Glens 

Mull class have had a good welcome back week, and enjoyed exploring their new topic for this 

term. They have been working on shapes in maths and investigating 2D shapes. In computing 

students have explored electrical items with switches.   

 



 

 



 



Key Stage 4 



 



KS4 have started the new year with a bang. Students have been working on their Learning for 

Life and independence skills. The Stronsay boys were given a shopping list and the task of 

choosing the cheapest items as independently as possible. Lee and Talha were really confident 

in navigating around the shop, finding a shop assistant to ask any questions they had and using 

their problem solving skills to buy alternative ingredients if a certain one was out of stock. They 

used the self checkouts independently to scan all of the shopping, pack their shopping into bags 

and then use a card to pay. Well done team Stronsay.  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



The Highlands 

 

Happy New Year and a big welcome back from everyone at the Highlands! Students in Jura, Iona 

and Taransay are very happy to be back at school. Taransay and Iona classes are beginning a 

new topic: Through the decades! This week we have been learning all about the 1920’s. 

Students have enjoyed listening to 1920’s music and have been making classic food from the 

decade such as pineapple upside down cake. We have been learning about 20’s artist Clarice 

Cliff and recreating her pottery by cutting and sticking layers of card. Jura have enjoyed some 

winter walks during their outdoor ed sessions. They have been feeding a variety of birds and 

identifying different woodland animals. 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Key Stage 5 

A message from the Campus students: 

Hello welcome back, we hope you had a wonderful time off. We hope you had a good time 

resting and relaxing so we are ready to come back to school to start the new year. We want to 

share that we are making New Years resolutions for 2025. These are things we want to do or 

change this year and we hope that we can achieve these resolutions before the year ends. 

During RSE this term we are learning about adolescence and how our body changes during 

puberty. We are also learning about reproduction and why and how it is important to be safe.  

A group of students started a 6 week work placement with DANCOP at the University of Derby 

this week as part of a Supported Insight scheme. The students had a tour of the building and 

undertook some tasks in the library this week. Next week the students will be starting to 

support a clothing swap shop. The students were very attentive and showed some brilliant 

confidence in working with new people. We are excited to see what the future sessions will 

bring! 



 

 



 

 



Occupational Therapy 



 



Campus had a great first session back after Christmas. The students couldn't wait to explore and 

try out all the sensory integration equipment. The climbing wall was a big hit as well as the 

squeeze machine. Students were getting lots of proprioception feedback through the whole 

session. 

 



 

 



 



SEN UNTD  

First Match SEN United Ladies vs Albert Village Ladies FC 

 



Next Match SEN United vs Sporting Wednesday FC 

 

Contact Us 

St Andrew's Academy 

St Andrew's View 

Breadsall Hilltop 

Derby 

DE21 4EW 

Tel: (01332) 832746 

Email: standrews.admin@sas.set.org 
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